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Administrator Special Interest
Group
Marsha J. Fountain, R.N., MN.
Chairperson

The Administrator Special Interest
Group held an open forum on September
25, 1986, during the ACCC Fall Leader­
shipConference in New Orleans. The
two mostpopulartopicsof discussion
werereimbursement issues and how to
manage a cancer program.

Several suggestions were madeas a re­
sultof the discussions at this meeting.
First, it was recommended that a session
on product line management be included
in the program of the ACCC annual
meeting in March. It was also suggested
that a questionnaire be developed to deter­
minesome of the reimbursement issues
facing cancerprogram administrators.
During the forum discussion, it became
apparent that reimbursement issues were
not the sameat all cancerprograms, pri­
marily because charges for cancercare
varyamong the hospitals. We hope to
develop, distribute, and analyze this ques­
tionnaire by the March meeting.

Clinical Practice Committee
Albert B. Einstein, Jr., M.D.
Chairperson

The Clinical PracticeCommittee
met during the ACCCFall Leadership
Conference in New Orleans. Discus­
sionscentered around reimbursement is­
sues for medical oncologists in private
practice.

The committee has recommended to
the Boardof Trustees that a session at
the ACCC annualmeeting be devoted to
discussions of optimizing reimburse­
ment through appropriate use of the
coding system as well as other manage­
ment techniques to improve reimburse­
ment.

Membership Committee
Irvin D. Fleming, M.D.
Chairperson

The Membership Committee met
during the ACCCFall Leadership Con­
ference in New Orleans and reviewed and
recommended 12 hospital-based cancer
centers and two freestanding cancerpro­
grams to the Boardof Trustees for appro­
val.

The process of reviewing applicants
for ACCC membership was considered by
the committee to determine whatshould
be an acceptable method of evaluation.
The evaluation of freestanding cancerpro­
gramsnot basedin hospitals generated con­
siderable discussion, and the committee
submitted several recommendations on
this issue to the Board of Trustees.

An offer from the Communications
Committee to assist in the recruitment of
new members and the evaluation of new
programs was accepted by the Membership
Committee. A mechanism willbe devel­
oped to incorporate thisassistance in the
promotion of new membership cancerpro­
grams.

Nursing Special Interest Group
Linda Kennelly, R.N., M.A.
Chairperson

The Nursing Special Interest Group
met during the Fall Leadership Conference

HMO/PPO Special Interest Group
JamesS. Ungerleider, M.D.
Chairperson

Discussion at the HMO/PPO Special
Interest Group meeting held in New
Orleans in conjunction with the ACCC
Fall Leadership Conference included
concerns and anecdotes from the partici-
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pantsand a briefdiscussion from ACCC
President Paul Anderson. Major areas of
concern included: disinterested "gatekeep­
ers"; physicians being removed from con­
trol; primary care facilities as HMO par­
ticipants; the desire to make the oncolo­
gist the "gatekeeper"; and a demonstrated
need for actuarial skills. •




